
Town of Evergreen 

October 10, 2022 Regular Monthly Town Board Meeting 

 

The October 10, 2022 Regular Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim Kessler at the 

Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The meeting was properly 

advertised and all interested parties were notified.   

 

Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Dave Blonk, Ashley 

Villella, Jerry & Carol Marko and Julie Kessler.   

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the Minutes of the September 12, 2022 meeting as presented.  

Motion Carried 

 

Clerk Kessler reported that she has been mailing out absentee ballots and getting ready for election.  Motion by 

Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion Carried 

 

Treasurer Zehm gave her financial report and reported that the LRIP money was received.  Motion by Scalzo, 

second by Wallace, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 

 

Larry Bascombe reported that they have been patching, fixing shoulders and cutting trees.  The culverts on 

Carlton Road will be replaced next week.  Chair Kessler reported that the 1.78 mile stretch of Carlton Road that 

will be done next year will be from Dock Lake Road to Moore Road.  This will be bid out this winter.  Update on 

the new truck – the cab and chassis is done waiting to go to have the body put on.   

 

Resolution to Vacate Property will be moved to next month as the MOU is not signed yet.   

 

Clerk Kessler reported that there were 4 Operator License applications received from Tracks.  Motion by 

Wallace, second by Kessler, to approve.  Motion Carried 

 

Chair Kessler reported on the North Memorial Ambulance requesting a meeting on December 5 and read a 

letter from the Humane Society requesting funding. 

 

Keller Road residents were present to request that the speed limit be reduced on their road as there are many 

children that live on that road now.  They would also like at least a center line stripe done as well.  The lining will 

be done this fall if possible and the speed limit will be placed on next month’s agenda.   

 

Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to review and approve bills.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 

 

Submitted by, 

Julie Kessler, Clerk 


